WELLSPRING

We Make A Difference

Issue 3: January 2017 | Wellspring Academy Trust Newsletter

Welcome to Issue 3 of our newsletter. The aim of the newsletter is to share

news of our successes throughout our organisation. Working in
collaboration together strengthens us all.  Our individual successes

contribute to our collective success.

I have the privilege of visiting our Academies regularly. Last week, I was a

team member in a School Review in Lincolnshire. I was inspired by the work

that is going on there in the service of young people. Congratulations to our

teams in Lincolnshire.

Our vision, values and ethos are something that I see consistently throughout our Academies. We
celebrate the success of our young people, we are consistent in our approach. Everybody feels safe
because expectations are understood. I would like to thank you all on a personal level for your continued

hard work and dedication in service of our young people and communities.

It is great to see so many of you active on social media. I have seen many examples of excellent work
and displays across our Trust on social media. I would encourage you where possible to join social medig,
join our networks, follow the Trust and our Academies on Twitter etc. Social media enables us to connect,
network, share experiences and to celebrate our personal and professional successes. The more we

connect, share, network and collaborate across our Trust, the stronger we will become.

Until next month.
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Young Voices 2017

Children and staff from around the Trust attended Young Voices 2017 at Sheffield Arena. Every year,
schools prepare themselves to take part in these concerts. Children arrived at the Arena for 1:30pm,
rehearsing until 6:00pm. Friends and family joined them in the evening for live performances which finished
at around 9:00pm. With a full live band, backing singers and internationally acclaimed artists, it was an

experience to remember for our children.

Music and Performing Arts Award for Leylen

Congratulations to Leylen at Littlecoates Primary Academy
on winning the annual Music and Performing Arts Awards
from the North East Lincolnshire Music and Performing Arts
Service (MAPAS). Leylen attended a MAPAS Open Day
where he discovered the viola. From there, he attended
after-school lessons at the local Secondary School and
learned how to play his instrument. Leylen has shown true
dedication and has taken every opportunity to play the

instrument. Each year, Sue Baker the head of MAPAS and

Ian William from Soundboard choose a student who they

believe is 100% committed to learning music.
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Louder Than Life Workshops bring sunshine to Barnsley

Louder Than Life recently brought much-needed Brazilian sunshine to our Barnsley Primary Schools with a

series of exciting and engaging 'Samba’ workshops.

Sessions were held at Oakwell Rise, Forest and Oakhill. Working with a large number of children from each

Academy, the workshops were aimed at engaging them in the culture and music of Brazil.

The sessions were a huge hit with both children and staff. The team also took the Mannequin Challenge
at Oakhill and managed to pull it off in only two takes. Louder Than Life run an Enterprise Challenge and

are keen to link back up with all three Academies again for this year’s competition.

Owls visit Springwell Leeds

To support the topic on Awful Auntie by David Walliams, students from Springwell Leeds East met owls
from Owls Adventures in York. The children learned how to take care of the owls, had the opportunity
to handle them and learned about the life of an owl in captivity. The children thoroughly enjoyed the

afternoon. Images from the day were posted on Twitter by the Springwell team.

Springwell Leeds
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Barnsley Primaries Football Tournament

As part of a wider sports collaboration, our Barnsley Primary Schools took part in the second Barnsley
Primary Cluster football tournament at Oakhill. Oakwell Rise, Oakhill and Forest played each other once.
Oakwell Rise won all their matches, meaning they ran out as overall winners of the prestigious
Wellspring football trophy. There were also trophies for Man of the Match and Players’ Player.

Collaboration is a key theme across the Trust. We look forward to reporting on further sporting

engagements.

Getting to know Sam Golia

Sam Golia, Interim Head of School at Oakhill Primary Academy, has been seconded from the Forest
Academy to raise standards. An SLE and KS1 moderator, Sam has worked with Executive Principal Sam
Bailey at the Forest Academy for the last two years. During that time, Sam has helped secure a significant

rise in standards.

Sam said “Oakhill is an amazing place with wonderful things taking place every single day. Staff, parents
and children have been extremely welcoming and open to the changes that are happening. I've loved
every minute. I have seen first-hand how determined staff are to raise standards and make
improvements. Together, we've started to simplify learning environments whilst creating big, colourful
and bright displays, which I'm sure the children will love - please keep your eyes peeled on Twitter. I am
proud of our progress to date and look forward in anticipation to what we can achieve over the coming

months.”
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The effectiveness of Teams

This month we spotlight the work of the Wellspring HR team who have very quickly established themselves
and are making a significant positive contribution to the Trust. Led by Chief HR Officer Trudy Morris, the
team has worked quickly to reduce the seventy-one open cases they inherited to only seventeen across

thirteen Academies by Christmas 2016. Trudy is committed to Wellspring’s vision of being the employer of

achie

Wellspring Directors are responsible for the Trust’s strategic direction,
solvency and ensuring that the Trust is achieving its charitable objectives.
Hearl Lenton is Chair of our Board of Directors. He is Senior Partner in
Holroyd Miller, a firm of Chartered Surveyors based in Wakefield and
Dewsbury which practices throughout West Yorkshire and the North of
England. Educated at Silcoates School in Wakefield before joining Holroyd
Sons & Pickersgill Chartered Surveyors as a Trainee. Hearl qualified as a
Valuer and Auctioneer and became a Fellow of the Royal Institution of

Chartered Surveyors in 2000. Hearl has been chair of the Wellspring
Board since 2014.

Wellspring Academy Trust
Digital Media Centre, County Way, Barnsley S70 2JW.

WELLSPRING T. 01226 720742 E. info@wellspringacademytrust.co.uk WELLSPRING

www.wellspringacademytrust.co.uk

We Make A Difference We Make A Difference




